
> -----Original Message----- 
> From: Sue Miller [mailto:suumillr@yahoo.com] 
> Sent: Monday, March 07, 2016 9:45 PM 
> To: Jeannie Lowell; Mollie Burke 
> Cc: Becca Balint; Jeanette White 
> Subject: Consider "Under the Influence" for Marijuana bill 
> 
> Dear Ms. Lowell, 
> Would you be the person to get my message to the Judiciary Committee for the review of the 
marijuana bill? 
> 
> Do you all read everything that appears in print about this issue? I have given my thoughts to my reps 
but new aspects keep appearing--things I've never thought of myself. 
> Yesterday I read this in the Valley News, another concern--determining a value for "under the 
influence." Please keep this, too, in mind when debating the legalization of marijuana: 
> 
> http://www.vnews.com/home/21384887-95/column-be-wary-on-pot-vermont  
> 
> Thank you, 
> 
> Sue Miller 
> Brattleboro, VT 
 

 

mailto:suumillr@yahoo.com
http://www.vnews.com/home/21384887-95/column-be-wary-on-pot-vermont

